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Minutes of the Meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 8th March 2021 via Zoom 

Present:  Paul Mundy, Jim Gillett, Pat Sutlieff, Neil Jackson and Hilary Jones 

Apologies:  

Absent:     

544/21 Open Forum:  No residents were present. 

545/21 The Minutes of the Amenities Committee Meeting held on Monday 8th February 2021 were 
approved by the committee and signed by Paul Mundy (Chair).  Signed copy currently with 
the Chair and will be passed to the Assistant Clerk as soon as is reasonably practicable.  

546/21 Declarations of interest and any written requests for pecuniary interests in items on the 
agenda to be considered by the Assistant Clerk:  None. 

547/21 Consider Park Inspection Weekly Reports:  These have been received and nothing new to 
report other than the temporary fencing around the MUGA has been repeatedly destroyed 
and the courts accessed. The fencing will continue to be put back in place until restrictions 
are lifted and the facility can be reopened.       

548/21 Consider the closure time of the gates at EPF when lock down is lifted and the car park 
reopens:  The car park will be reopened on March 29th as agreed at the last full council 
meeting. It was decided that the closure at 6pm would remain in place throughout the Easter 
holidays and be reviewed again at a later date.  

549/21 To hear from the Assistant Clerk about the continued problems and associated costs with 
the lock on the tennis courts and consider a possible alternative:  The Assistant Clerk 
reported that so far repairs and call out charges for the current lock already stands at £670 
and that the lock is currently out of action again. Bracknell have an online system via the LTA 
with an electronic lock. There are grants available from the LTA for the installation of the 
gates but you have to register and commit to an annual fee plus a maintenance contract for 
three years.   The Committee have given the Assistant Clerk permission to look at 
alternatives and report back.         

550/21 To formally approve the proposed annual maintenance charges from the contractor SCS 
(covering St. Patrick’s recreational field, the grounds of the Village Hall and the EPF facilities:  
The Committee reviewed current costs against the new proposed ones and gave their 
approval. 

 

The Meeting closed at 8:15pm   Signed:   Date: 

 

The next meeting is Monday 8th March 2021 
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